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Subject:	Additional duty free tariff quota for imports of honey from Ukraine
Recently, we have been receiving disturbing reports from the EU citizens concerning imports of honey from Ukraine. Some months ago, an agreement was adopted for the additional duty free tariff quota for imports of natural honey from Ukraine. The quota was made available to importers on 1 October 2017 (Sunday). Polish importers were preparing for the declaration of tariff quota number 096750, yet customs branches do not work on Sunday. Furthermore, TARIC and QUOTA systems have not been appropriately modified to account for the additional duty free tariff quotas. The number of the new tariff quota only appeared in the customs system on 3 October 2017. In the meantime, it was announced that only declarations made on 1 October 2017 would be included in the quota, which prevented Polish importers from enjoying the agreement. It is unclear who, and under what conditions, was able to register a declaration. Polish importers feel highly discriminated against and ask for the situation to be clarified, especially given the fact that the procedure has not been followed on equal terms for all the parties. 
1.	Is the Commission aware of unequal customs procedures that discriminate against Polish entrepreneurs?
2.	What action does the Commission intend to take with a view to investigating the matter and remedying these irregularities?
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